

SWD Council Meeting on November 29, 2020

Attendance: Theron, Ayleen, Serin, Patrick, Cole, Andy, and Clinton

Official Start Time: 8:19PM CST

❖ Member at Large Report:

- Met with everyone that is a member of the History & Traditions Committee.
- Have created a Google Form to start receiving pictures from chapters.
- Will be having a meeting in December to further organize with the H&T Committee.
- The official SWD Logo and Cover Photo have been updated!
- Have spoken with a representative of Epsilon Epsilon to pass on the Spirit Drum.

❖ Secretary-Treasurer Report:

- Two chapters have sent their FAR to HQ.
- Five chapters are pending Sponsor Approval.
- One chapter has started but has not submitted yet.
- Three chapters have not begun their FAR.

❖ Vice-President for Programs Report:

- The New ALTO is currently being finalized.
- The Fraternity Song Project went very well with one chapter submitting over nine videos!
- Have received a lot of positive feedback both on the Facebook page and the YouTube account.
- Will be reaching out to say thank you to all the chapters that participated.

❖ Vice-President for Membership Report:

- All the SWD Virtual Degrees have gone very successful and smooth.
- Have held several meetings with chapter VPM's to discuss the procedure for the Virtual Degrees.
- Jessica Lee has said that updated Pivot Guidelines will be available after the National Council's next meeting.
- Virtual Degrees are looking to carry over into the spring semester.

❖ President Report:

- Great job to Ayleen for planning all the SWD Virtual Degrees!
- The Council and the Governors are more than happy to help in any area needed!
- The last month has had a lot of driving.
- SWD Cameos have been going very well and have been meeting many new chapters.
 - A lot of chapters have had many positive feedback.

- Chapters have suggested more positive advertisements and ways to engage with the District.
- Quality of posts is good but more quantity of posts.
- Look into creating a panel discussion with Chapter Presidents once the updated Pivot is released.
- Look into hosting Brotherhood Nights (a basic District Social Event)
- Have also met with Tyler and the KKPsi Chapters that will help host Convention.
- The Convention Theme will follow the New ALTO theme of “coming out of the ashes”.
- Looking into having a Step-show next to the Marketplace.
- ❖ **Governor Reports:**
 - Andy:
 - Have discussed with the CFR’s about learning more individually what is happening chapter to chapter.
 - Good luck and eat your veggies!
 - Clinton:
 - Thank you for your help on the Alpha Rho Installation!
 - Keep promoting the National Events to keep engagement up.
 - Keep on top of your chapters about the FAR.
 - Take care of yourself and stay home when you can.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:52PM CST